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February 19, 2020 

Data gathering at pre-existing survey locations will start as 

early as February 26 
 

As you may remember, King County Wastewater Treatment 

Division (WTD) installed over 30 survey wells for 

geotechnical analysis along the planned pipe alignment in 

2019 and early 2020. To continue informing design and 

environmental review, crews will return to each survey well to 

gather additional data as early as February 26, 2020.  

 

Please read below for what to expect during this work.  
 

What to expect 
 

• Work will take place at existing survey locations in 
the Coal Creek Natural Area, public right-of-way, and 
private property (see map on reverse for approximate 
locations). 

o All residents with survey locations on private property will be notified prior to work starting. 

• Work will take place at each location for approximately 5 – 10 minutes. 

• Crews will work weekdays from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. for approximately 2 – 3 days. 

• Crews will be marked in high-visibility clothing and will use handheld survey equipment. 

• Please expect minor traffic impacts while crews gather data at locations in the right of way.  
o There will be no lane closures required. Please drive carefully when near active work areas for your 

safety and the safety of our crews.  

• No significant noise or vibrations are expected. 
 

About the project 
King County WTD is designing a new sewer line to replace an existing line that runs under the Coal Creek 

Natural Area. The existing 2.5-mile long pipe provides service to Bellevue and Newcastle and is nearing 

maximum capacity during large rain events. The new design will move the pipeline away from the natural area 

and serve Bellevue and Newcastle communities for another 50 years or more. 

 

Contact us with questions or concerns: 
The County is ready to work with you every step of the way and meet you where you are. If you have 

questions or want to learn more, please contact Monica Van der Vieren at 206-477-5502 or 

monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov.  

Survey crews will use handheld survey equipment 
to gather data at approximately 30 locations. 

mailto:monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov


Want more information? 
Visit: https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer  

Visit our online open house: https://arcg.is/1OrfXL  

Call or email: Monica Van der Vieren at monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov or 206-477-5502 
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